 CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

June 22, 2017
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Johnson
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Police Chief Hofmann, Deputy Chief of Staff/Economic Development Director Starnes, Utility Superintendent Salsbery and Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on June 8, 2017. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Bill Schofield, President of the scout band, requested approval for Camp Belzer to have a fireworks display on July 7, 2017.  It’s their 100th anniversary.  The event will take place the week of July 2, 2017 thru July 7, 2017.  Mr. Forcum moved to approve the request.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval a contract with Shrewsberry & Associates, LLC.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony and Deputy Chief of Staff/Economic Development Director Starnes requested approval of a contract with Zagster.  Deputy Chief of Staff/Economic Development Director Starnes and Mayor Collier discussed the contract with Zagster and responded to questions from the Board.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to table the contract until the next meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and failed by the following vote of the Board: one (1) aye vote (Mrs. Ashcraft) and two (2) nay votes (Mr. Freeman and Mr. Forcum).  Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Freeman and carried by the following vote of the Board: two (2) aye votes (Mr. Forcum and Mr. Freeman) and one (1) nay vote (Mrs. Ashcraft).
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested authorization for the City to procure one (1) single-axle dump truck in accordance with State law.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the authorization.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
